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AGM Minutes, Torquay 3rd March 2011

25 Members attended

Committee Members: Lindsay Smith (LS); Ann Price (AP); John McRoberts (JMc); Anne Bradley (AB); Jenny Watson (JW); Claire Stevens (CS) 

Apologies: Karene Baird, Helen Alsop

1. LS opened the meeting thanking everyone who had stayed to attend. Also thanks to Helen & Lesley for organising the meeting

2. There were no matters arising

3. President’s Comments – LS reflected on the brainstorming meeting held in Birmingham the previous October.

Application made to BOA for affiliation November 2010

Professional Links – although nothing formal we have had recognition from other organisations CSP; OT’s at meetings and through profession specific literature.

Jill Pope & AP are developing competencies with DOH and Skills for Health. The DOH would like to use the model for other specialities.

Development of a media card for publicity.

JJ is handling the website – please feed back any ideas

Education definitely moved forward with the Image Interpretation course in Liverpool to be held bi-annually. Biomechanics course to be held in Leeds October 2011, this is open to ACPA members and dates etc will be on the website.

We have representative members on both the NJR and SAP.

We have links with other countries Australia & Canada with an Australian member visiting at the moment.

It is very encouraging that as an organisation of busy people we are able to move forward.

4. Treasurers Report:

We have £7500 in the account. Most income is from membership fees.

5. Membership Report:

Currently 79 members registered. (Last year 82) 

We have gained new members this year and those we have lost have been due to job changes.

There are no plans to change the membership fee from £30.00 per year

Membership fees are due on 1st October 2011. Members will be sent a reminder; those who have not renewed by the end of the year will be blocked from the website and no longer eligible for preferential rates for meetings or courses.

6.   Website Report:
Jane not at meeting – any suggestions please let committee know.

One member asked if it would be possible to have educational presentations uploaded.

7.  Constitutional Changes

     JMc proposed changes to the constitution to bring the structure of the committee in   

line with the BHS.

Proposal that ACPA has: President; President Elect; Vice President and immediate past president.

LS will remain as president; AP as president elect and a new vice president will be elected.

This will retain expertise and experience and also provide a step up step down system for continuity.

Proposed: JMc

Seconded: Lesley Issac

All in agreement

A vote was taken to extend LS tenure by another year with AP as president elect

Proposed: JMc

Seconded: Cathy Jenkins

All in agreement

There will be a postal vote for vice president.

8.   AB put forward a proposal for amendment to the constitution to enable committee    

      members attending meetings on behalf of ACPA to be reimbursed for travel 

expenses providing evidence of their costs are given to the treasurer and are considered to be reasonable.

It was pointed out that committee members already spend many hours of their own time on ACPA business and also endeavour to keep costs down by not claiming for the monthly telephone conference meeting.

Proposed: AB

Seconded: Pam Coward

All in agreement

9. There was no other business

10. LS thanked the committee. The next AGM will be at BASK April 2012, Derby
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